MINUTES

College Executive Council • February 17, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present: Darrel Harrison, Sandi Trevisan, Adela Jacobson, Sam Shooshtary, Criag Wilde, Peter Fong, George Beitey, Patricia Hsieh, Joyce Allen, Daphne Figueroa

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  Facilities Committee Recommendations (Wilde)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved.
C.  Guests

Dorothy Simpson

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison)

No report.
2) Classified Senate (Shooshtary) 

Judy Patacsil will make a presentation.
3) Associated Students 
No report.
4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  Hsieh is waiting for comments from constituency leaders regarding “Trustee Advisory Council Report on Cultural Competency and Diversity”. 

•  Hsieh requested campus feedback on student health fee increase by $1 from $16 to $17.  Hsieh will email more information today.
5.  District Governance Council 
No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee (Harrison)
No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee (Hsieh)
City and Mesa colleges are ready to purchase software.  Wilde verified no Miramar IELM funds were used.  

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Fong)
Fong is concerned about the status of SLO course completions.  There has been no communication from Lisa Brewster regarding SLOs.  Fong to investigate. Hsieh suggested Brewster provide regular reports to the PR/SLOAC Committee and other college groups.  College will need 60-80% course completions to demonstrate good faith effort.  Only two of four accreditation standard draft reports were turned in on time.  More faculty help is needed. 

When questioned about the existence of a campus “ethics statement,” Hsieh said a board policy exists and that there is a campus Academic Senate committee.  Contact Peter Elias for more information.
E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  Budget Saving Areas Under Review 2008-2009, 2009-1010 (Hsieh)

A four-day class and services schedule will be adopted for summer 2009.  The summer proposal will include all June and July.  No Friday or Saturday classes or services, with minimal exceptions, determined by campuses. 

Student services will be adjusted to Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. – 6 p.m. and Fridays, 8 a.m. – noon, as soon as possible, with the intent to be consistent at all colleges.  There will be some variances.  Tier 1 services will be adjusted 3/16-5/31, Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. – 6 p.m. and Fridays, 8 a.m. – noon Tier 1 & 2,  Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. – 5 p.m., Fridays 8 a.m. – noon; Tier 3, which includes library services, still under discussion.  Mesa does not want to close on Fridays or evenings. 

During Spring Break, respective campus administration will determine level of closure.  Services will not be open for business.   Employees will be encouraged to take vacation. Details will follow from Lynn Neault.  

Goal is 7435 FTES goal, 2008-2009, 2009-2010.  Miramar College must reduce 212 course sections in 2009-2010. Hsieh asked for impact report on FTES by services and course sections reduction by Friday.  Deans must justify their needs and identify BSI-qualified expenses to supplement lack of funds in order to maintain certain services. Miramar will not offer any Saturday classes.   Deans are working on a template that includes the consequences of cutting classes.  Members expressed concern that if Miramar cuts more classes, it will lose comprehensiveness. College must advocate it’s special needs at all levels. 

ii.  Trustee Advisory Council Report on Cultural Competency and Diversity 

Addressed in Chancellor’s Cabinet report. 

iii.  Discipline Committee (Jacobson)

Jacobson requested approval to establish a Student Discipline Committee.  Adela will send an email to Harrison to request a pool of six faculty for each academic year upon which she can draw individuals if cases arise that need to be addressed by a Discipline Committee.  Fong asked that lead time be provided to train faculty.  Harrison and Figueroa volunteered to be in the pool. 

iv.  Report on January Accreditation Commission Meeting (Hsieh)

Most recently, reports from only four of 12 colleges who underwent accreditation review were fully accepted.

vi.  Student Health Fee (Hsieh)

Addressed in Chancellor’s Cabinet report. 

vii.  Facilities Committee Recommendations (Wilde)

1. Facilities Committee recommends that staff motorcycle parking be designated in an area behind the utility building;

2. District parking supervisor Debra Picou proposed that “flex parking” be provided in the I-bldg staff lot during the evening.  Facilities Committee supports proposal.  Concerns included adequate enforcement so evening faculty will have parking.

3. Due to the LEED requirements of the new buildings, smoking distance from the facilities increases from 20’ to 25’.  Decals will be ordered for the current signage to adjust distance verbiage.  

Harrison will bring items to Academic Senate for review prior to CEC action. 

F.  OLD BUSINESS
i. 2009-2010 Prioritized New Classified Position Needs List 

Tabled.
ii. New Mailroom Hours (Wilde) 

No new hours have been established yet.  Wilde is researching touch pad technology.

G.  Announcements
•  A reception for VP Bill Vincent is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. in F-304.  

•  Jacobson suggested that staff receive a reminder about completing the employee surveys that were distributed online and that some might prefer a paper option. 

Trevisan
2/24/2009
